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1   Introduction

In this document – based on initial comments received and captured in R2-2002120 (in response to discussion [AT109e][022][IAB] kick-off at the start of the e-meeting), and the resulting initial set of proposals (Set I), discussed and submitted to Chair for confirmation, and captured in draft R2-2002162 – the discussion rapporteur proposes in this document a further set of candidate proposals (Set II) for approval via email. For these proposals there were 2 or 3 companies objecting and therefore they still have significant majority support.
2   Proposals for discussion and approval (Set II)
The rapporteur has re-organized (and in a small number of cases, reworded or dropped certain) proposals into several groups, keeping the same numbering as in the original discussion document (‘[AT109e][022][IAB] User Plane Aspects…’). Those below should be straightforward to agree due to strong majority support. Each of the proposals is followed by the ratio of companies in favour of the proposal. 
Additional candidate proposals that could be agreed due to majority support

Proposal 3: RAN2 to rule out sending pre-emptive BSR as padding. (11/13)
Proposal 4: The only reporting format supported for the pre-emptive BSR is the Long BSR. (10/13)
Proposal 11: Pre-emptive BSR shall be cancelled when a MAC PDU that contains the pre-emptive BSR MAC CE is sent. (11/13)
Proposal 12: Pre-emptive BSR may be used for the case of dual-connected node, when configured. (11/13)
Proposal 13: Pre-emptive BSR is applied to a dual-connected IAB node, and it is down to network implementation to work out the associated MAC entity and the associated expected amount of data. (11/13) 

Proposal 14: We will not apply any further normative constraints to this
 case (e.g. CG-aware mapping between ingress LCGs and egress LCGs). (11/13)
Proposal 15: RAN2 to insert a NOTE in TS 38.321 to acknowledge the issue of CG-aware mapping between ingress and egress LCGs for the DC-connected node. (11/13)
	Company
	Comments

	vivo
	We only have a concern in terms of P13~15. 
The introduction of dual-connectivity in IAB was intended to provide a more stable network, one of the legs would be initially configured as active status and the other one would be configured as a backup leg, which is used to offer service in case of RLF. So we think the reasonable action is to always deliver pre-BSR to the active leg if pre-BSR is applied to a dual-connected IAB node, and when RLF occurs in the active leg, pre-BSR can be sent via the backup leg. 

	QC
	We are fine with all proposals.

One note on P13-15: RAN3’s as decided today that each donor-DU has a separate BAP address and inter-donor-DU rerouting is not supported. The dual connected IAB-node, where both parent nodes have different donor DU, therefore has to select the parent link based on the packet’s BAP routing ID. Under some circumstances, the node may know on which parent leg the data have to be forwarded before the data have arrived (e.g. based on LCG). These optimizations can be left up to implementation.  

	Huawei, Hisilicon
	We are fine with all proposals suggested by rapporteur.

Regarding Proposal 13-15, we think at least in this release we can leave it up to implementation and can seek optimization in future releases. Restricting the use of Pre-BSR is not necessary.

	CATT
	We are fine with all the above proposals.

Regarding Proposal 3 and 4, we are OK to go with the majority view so as to simplify the format of pre-emptive BSR.
Regarding Proposal 13-15, we also think it’s unnecessary to restrict the usage of pre-emptive BSR. We can leave it into implementation.

	LG
	All suggested proposals by rapporteur looks fine to us. 

Regarding P13~P15, we also think that it is better to leave it up to implementation at least in this release. 

	Futurewei
	We are fine with proposals P3, P4, and P12 – P15.

We have a bit of a problem with P11. It seems to imply that once a Pre-emptive BSR has been triggered, it must be sent. However, we left the triggering of Pre-emptive BSR largely up to implementation, we think that cancelling Pre-emptive BSR should also be left to IAB node implementation.
We would be fine with P11, as long as it is clear that the condition of sending the Pre-emptive BSR is not exclusive. So, if the proposal was modified as follows, we would be fine with it:

Proposal 11a:
Pre-emptive BSR shall be cancelled when a MAC PDU that contains the pre-emptive BSR MAC CE is sent. A Pre-emptive BSR may also be cancelled in other conditions, up to IAB node implementation. 

	ZTE
	We have concern with proposal 12. It is not possible for the IAB node to determine the potential UL egress link only based on the BSR received from its child IAB node. So the support of pre-BSR in DC case only brings chaos for the resource allocation. 


3   Conclusions

Following the comments phase, this set of proposals has remained stable (with zero or one single company objecting to a handful of the above proposals), and, as per the advice from the Chair and in order to speed up progress, the rapporteur will include all of these proposals in the stage-3 implementation discussion.
�Maybe it is better to clarify what “this” refers to in the proposal. I assume it refers to the dual-connected case?





